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Dear Parish Family, 
 

Today we celebrate the Solemnity of Christ the King, the final Sunday 

in this Church year. Today we commission all of our Liturgical 
Ministers except Eucharistic Ministers. Today we also want to thank 
them for their generous service to our community.  Their ministry helps 
make our Liturgies beautiful.  
 

This Thursday, November 26, is Thanksgiving Day!  Our Thanksgiving 

Day Mass will be at 9:00 a.m. There will no other Masses or 
Communion Services on Thursday. Little Flower School will anticipate 
the celebration of Thanksgiving with an all-school Mass on Wednesday 
at 8:30 a.m.   
 

We all have much for which to be grateful. The three best ways to give 

thanks for all our blessings on Thanksgiving Day are to celebrate 
Eucharist as a family, spend quality time with our family and/or friends, 
and share some of our blessings with those in need.     
 

There will be a collection at the Thanksgiving Day Mass to benefit the 
St. Vincent de Paul Society.  Because of the tough economic times, our 

St. Vincent de Paul Society will be stretched thinner than ever.  Also, 
you are invited to bring food to donate. It may be placed on the steps 
around the altar.   
 

You are also invited to bring food for your own dinner to be blessed.  
Please do not place this food on the steps.  You will be invited to bring 
it forward to be blessed at the end of Mass. 
 

Because of Thanksgiving, the parish offices will be closed on Thursday 
and Friday, November 26 and 27. 
 

Next Sunday is the First Sunday of Advent, the beginning of a new 
Church year. Our Advent Penance Service will be next Monday, 
November 30, at Our Lady of Lourdes at 7 p.m.  Please mark your 

calendars.   
 

Please note the ECC Liturgical Ministry Workshop announcement 
immediately below my letter.  One of Archbishop Tobin’s decisions as 
part of the Connected in the Spirit planning process was that Holy 
Spirit, Little Flower, and Our Lady of Lourdes would be partnership 

parishes.  One of the needs that all three parishes recognized was the 
need to strengthen training for liturgical and pastoral ministries. The 
workshop on Saturday, November 14, was our cohort response to that 
need and marked our partnership’s first truly joint program.  Special 
thanks to Diane Sharp who was one of the principal planners and 
coordinators of the workshop.  
 

Please continue to pray for the victims of the terrorist attacks in Paris 
and for their families.  Also, please pray for an end to terrorism 
throughout the world. 
 

I would like to end with a wonderful story.  One of our families with 
younger children was still at the pancake breakfast when the 10:25 bell 

rang for Mass last Sunday. Immediately, their 18-month-old said, 
"Church.  Gotta go.  Gotta go."  Her mother said she had a look of 
excitement in her eyes and had her hands up and they were shaking.  It 
would be wonderful if we were as excited to go to Mass as she was!   
 

Have a wonderful week, especially a wonderful Thanksgiving. 
 

fr. bob 
 

ECC Liturgical Ministry Workshop 
Nearly 200 members of the Eastside Catholic Community parishes attended 
the Liturgical Ministry Workshop on Saturday, November 14, 2015, at Little 
Flower parish.  Fr. Godfrey Mullen, OSB, offered an inspiring (and entertaining) 
message on how to more fully celebrate and live what we believe through 
active ministry.  In an atmosphere of fellowship, attendees enjoyed a delicious 
lunch and afternoon sessions that provided opportunities to learn new 
perspectives and engage in dialogue on the various liturgical ministry roles.  
The workshop was funded in part by a Growth and Expansion Grant from the 
Archdiocese of Indianapolis.  Thank you to the many attendees and a special 
thank you to Little Flower parish for hosting this first collaborative effort of our 
Eastside Catholic Community cohort! 

 

 
 

FOR THE WEEK OF November 23-29, 2015 
 
 

23  November Monday 
 5:30 p.m. Lenore Dufour Maloney by Carol Freeland 

24 November Tuesday 
 5:30 p.m. Elizabeth and Anthony Mauer 

25 November Wednesday 
 8:30 a.m. James Gilday 
 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

26 November Thursday 
 9:00 a.m. Charley Withem by Patrick and Josephine Miles 
 5:30 p.m. No Communion Service 

27 November Friday  

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

28 November Saturday-Vigil of 1st Sunday of Advent 

 5:00 p.m. Laurette Jones by Friends 

29 November Sunday-1st Sunday of Advent   
   8:30 a.m. Beth Anne Rago by Bernie and Rose Sponsel 
 10:30 a.m. Deceased Members of the Bear Family by Carol 

Freeland  
   6:00 p.m.  For the People 

 

 
 

November 22-29, 2015 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday New Parishioner Registration after Mass 

 Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Education 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Parish Center 7:00 p.m. Confirmation Prep 

Monday Duffey Hall 6:00 p.m. Journey Into Advent 

Tuesday St. Patrick 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 St. Therese 6:30 p.m. Room Parent Meeting 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

Thursday Happy Thanksgiving 

 School and Parish Office Closed 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday School and Parish Office Closed 

Saturday St. Therese 7:07 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

 St. Therese & 
Holy Family 

8:00 a.m. SVDP 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 
 

The Liturgy Commission is looking for 

families to help with the lighting of our 

Advent wreath at the beginning of each 
Mass this Advent season beginning the 
weekend of November 28/29.  This is a great 
way for families to have a special part in our 

liturgies as we prepare for the birth of the baby Jesus! Contact Marlaina 
Pertile 796-6109 or marlaina81@hotmail.com to sign up. 
 

Please welcome into our Christian 

community Nash Michael, son of 
Douglas Fuhrman and Leigh Moore, 
who was baptized on Sunday, 
November 15, 2015. 

 

LECTORS will need their new 
workbooks for the year beginning 
with the readings of November 28 

and 29.  Please pick up your copy in the sacristy. 
 
 



CHIRST THE KING 

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT, AND TREASURE 

 YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 
 

 Weekly Budget Goal   $                13,500.00 

 Collection of November 14 and 15                check back next week 

 Electronic Contributions 11/9-11/13             check back next week 

 Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Actual  $              238,840.16  

 Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Budget $              256,500.00 

 Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD  DEFICIT $ - 17,659.84 

Home Improvement Fund 

  August Contributions     $  2,316.33 
  September Contributions   $  2,058.58 

  October Contributions    $  2,271.93 

  November Contributions  (to date) $  1,260.25    

 

The Parish Life Commission 
will host “Journey into Advent: 

Faith, Family, and Fun” on 

Monday, November 23, from 6-
7:30 p.m. in the school cafeteria.  This is an opportunity for families 
to reflect on the meaning of Advent before it begins on November 29.   
The evening will begin with dinner (pizza).  Following dinner, each 

family will be given the opportunity to make an Advent Calendar.  The 
evening is free, but reservations are needed.  Please call the Parish 
Center if you plan on attending.  If you have any questions, please 
contact Peggy Clegg at pclegg@littleflowerparish.org or at 357-8352.  
Mark your calendar, and plan on attending.   
 

Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or in a 

nursing home in your thoughts and prayers.  If you get a chance 
please send them a card or a note!  This week we especially want to 

remember:     Roseann Hamel-Harris, Traditions at Solana 
                   7721 Battery Pointe Way, Indianapolis, IN 46240 
 

We are sending out the call for all you Christmas singers 
to mark your schedules for Christmas Choir. The 
practices will be on the 5 Tuesdays preceding Christmas                                
with this schedule: 
  

   Nov. 24      7:00 to 8:30 p.m. 
   Dec. 1        7:00 to 9:00 p.m. 
   Dec. 8        7:00 to 9:00 p.m. 
   Dec. 15      7:00 to 9:00 p.m. 
   Dec. 22      7:00 to 9:00 p.m. 
 

If you sign up, you commit to sing for at least 2 of these Masses: 
Dec. 24th    10:00 PM (Music begins at 9:25 - Arrive at 9:10) 
Dec. 27th    10:30 AM Mass (Music begins at 10:15- Arrive at 10:00 AM)  
Jan. 3rd      10:30 AM Mass (Music begins at 10:15- Arrive at 10:00 AM)   
 

In order to participate you must be 6th grade or older, and if you are in 6th, 7
th
, 

or 8
th
, grade you must be currently singing in choir or playing in band for 

school.  This choir is usually a wonderful experience. Bring your family and 

friends and come  sing with us this year.  

 

Please consider remembering  
Little Flower in your estate planning! 

 

St. Philip Neri class of 1965 will 
have a reunion at Manley’s Irish 
Mutt, 7401 E 10th Street, from 6-

??? p.m. on Saturday, November 28.   Please plan on coming. 
 

Healing Hidden Hurts is a confidential ministry for women suffering 
from abortion loss. Debbie Miller has 17 years experience helping 
women find freedom from guilt, grief, and shame. If you think about 
your abortion often and struggle with the painful memories, I would 
LOVE to help you! Call for FREE, confidential help at (317) 490-
1267 or check out the witness films on our website at 

www.healinghiddenhurts.org.  God wants to Heal your Hidden Hurts. 
Why not start today! 
 

The next Baptism Preparation Class is Monday, 
December 7, at 7 p.m. in the Parish Center.  

This class is required for parents who are 
requesting baptism for their child and have not 

previously attended a preparation class. Please call the Parish 
Center at 357-8352 to let us know you plan to attend.  Plan 

ahead, as the next class will not take place until the end of 
February.  
 

 
Ladies Club Christmas Party News 

Please mark your calendar today for the Ladies Club Meeting on 
Thursday, December at 7 p.m. This is our Christmas Celebration 
and here's what's happening: 
 

Ladies Club Christmas Celebration - We're making our list! 
 

• Christmas Party Time!  Please join us for dinner, entertainment, and 
Christmas Cheer. This is a SOCIAL, elegant event so dress to outdo 

the Jones's! It's a Christmas Party so let's celebrate. 
 

• Ugly sweater contest - You can still wear your Party dress, etc and 

bring your ugly Christmas sweater to enter into the contest!    
 

• The Little Flower School children's choir will perform for us.  Parents 

welcome! 
 

• In lieu of a Christmas gift exchange, we ask you to bring a non-
perishable food item(s) to donate to St. Vincent De Paul.   

 

• Guest - we also would like for you to invite/bring a guest with you.  

Ladies, if you have kids in school, invite a Mom from your child's 
class. All you other ladies know "someone" from the parish to ask.  If 
you know of a parishioner who doesn't currently attend Mass or just 

doesn't get involved, please invite them to share Christmas with us!   
 

• OK, wow, that's quite a list!  One more thing.  If you are able, please 

bring a favorite side dish, appetizer, salad, or dessert to share. Bring 
your recipe to share as well. 

 

On November 22 Confirmation candidates (LF and 

OLL) and team will gather for Session 2 in the 

Parish Center from 7 p.m. until 9 p.m.   

 

 

(grades 8 thru 12)  

 YOUTH CHOIR will sing at 6 p.m. Mass on Sundays November 22 and 

December 6, meeting in Church at 5 p.m.   
 

YOUTH ROOM will be open for pizza on Sunday, December 6, following the 

6 p.m. Mass until 8:30 p.m.  

 

Chris Hertelendy representing Diocesan Publications (our Bulletin 

Publisher) will be at the parish soon. He will be renewing present 
advertisements and seeking new ones. If interested, please call the 
parish office, or you may contact Chris directly at 502-905-3722 or 
chertelendy@diocesan.com. We feel this is an excellent service and that 
the sponsors get good coverage with their ads. THANK  TO YOU and 
DIOCESAN PUBLICATIONS, the bulletin is published weekly at no 
cost to the parish.  
 

ST.VINCENT DE PAUL DISTRIBUTION CENTER VOLUNTEERS – 

Celebrate Christmas by giving of yourself.  Please join us December 5, 2015 

from 8 a.m. – Noon, at 1201 E Maryland St., to help serve struggling 

families in Indianapolis.  First-time volunteers are much appreciated, and 

there will be repeat volunteers present to show you what to do.  If you have 

questions, please call Larry Heil at 657-7093.  Team 1-Little Flower, St. 

Philip Neri, Holy Cross, Holy Spirit, and St. Lawrence is responsible to 

provide volunteers on December 5.  

,   

S

 



 

 

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington

356-2471

Shi•Kay
Lounge
1514 N. Emerson

Your friendly neighborhood tavern
Have your party Here!

DOWERS
LOCK SHOP

Locks repaired, new locks installed
Lost keys replaced, duplicate keys made

3427 E. 10th St.
639-9188

EAST SIDE PRESCRIPTION SHOP
PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY

Convalescent, Hospital 
& Sickroom Aids & Supplies

5317 E. 16th St. • 359-8278

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875    2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

    
  

5614 E. WASHINGTON ST.

536-2028 IndyBetterHomes.com 

Mike Perron, REALTOR®

317-294-4295 direct 
  

Parishioner 
Irvington Resident 

Thinking about 
buying or selling  

a home? 
 

Give your local 
real estate pro a 

call today. Rental - Sales
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

Brian Nunley, D.D.S.
“A Friendly Dentist & Staff Who Care.”

6643 E. Washington St.
Family Dentistry

352-1444

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

In Loving Memory of
Sheridan W. Bowron

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE
James Dangler – Alumni

545-7378
www.envpest.com

BrunsAuto Service, Inc.
356-7770

Brake Service & Wheel Balance
General Auto Repair
5214 Brookville Rd.

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service

 

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood

D & S 
Liquor

3901 E. 10th St.

356-9318

Robert P. Hurley
Attorney at Law

Corner of New York & College
244 N. College Ave.

Criminal Law
Criminal Expungements

Wills - Living Wills - POAs
317-639-3315

 

       

 

THIELE HEATING & 
AIR CONDITIONING

“Indy’s Oldest Heating & Cooling Co.”
RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL 

SERVICE & REPLACEMENTJohn Traub
“80” Continuing 132 Years of Service

639-1111

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington

356-2471

Shi•Kay
Lounge
1514 N. Emerson

Your friendly neighborhood tavern
Have your party Here!

DOWERS
LOCK SHOP

Locks repaired, new locks installed
Lost keys replaced, duplicate keys made

3427 E. 10th St.
639-9188

Tax Rapid
Refunds!

Parishioner Discount!
Lowest Cost!

395-3382
www.fyl.feddir.net

Phil Legere Little Flower Graduate 1988

EAST SIDE PRESCRIPTION SHOP
PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY

Convalescent, Hospital 
& Sickroom Aids & Supplies

5317 E. 16th St. • 359-8278

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875    2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

Residential Remodeling
& Maintenance

  “Give us a Call...
        ...We Do it all”
Jeff Wellner, Parishioner

317-752-7819
Free Estimates

5614 E. WASHINGTON ST.

536-2028 IndyBetterHomes.com 

Mike Perron, REALTOR®

317-294-4295 direct 
  

Parishioner 
Irvington Resident 

Thinking about 
buying or selling  

a home? 
 

Give your local 
real estate pro a 

call today. Rental - Sales
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

K&R
Tool Shed

Brian Nunley, D.D.S.
“A Friendly Dentist & Staff Who Care.”

6643 E. Washington St.
Family Dentistry

352-1444

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

In Loving Memory of
Sheridan W. Bowron

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE
James Dangler – Alumni

545-7378
www.envpest.com

BrunsAuto Service, Inc.
356-7770

Brake Service & Wheel Balance
General Auto Repair
5214 Brookville Rd.

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
3 1 7 . 3 5 7 . 1 1 8 1

w w w. s h i r l e y b r o t h e r s . c o m

Indiana
CatholicMatch

CatholicMatch.com/goIN

DRAIN CLEANING SPECIALIST

822-9290

PUMP SEPTIC TANKS/GREASE TRAPS
OPEN CLOGGED DRAINS/TV MINI CAM
HIGH PRESSURE WATER JET
PLUMBING REPAIRS

The DRAINMAN

(PIC#88800101)
24 HOUR SERVICE

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

www.swiftairindy.com

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service

RICHARD T. FOWLER & DAUGHTER
PLUMBING CONTRACTOR

WATER LINES • DRAINS CLEANED • BATH REMODELING

PC #19500044

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL • REPAIR & INSTALLATION 
Licensed • Bonded • Insured

356-9191

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood

353-9828
Steve Flanagan, 

Parishioner 
4627 E. 10th St.

1011 N. Emerson Ave.
351-1072

MICHAEL CANTRELL

MICHAEL’S 
AUTOMOTIVE 

D & S 
Liquor

3901 E. 10th St.

356-9318

Robert P. Hurley
Attorney at Law

Corner of New York & College
244 N. College Ave.

Criminal Law
Criminal Expungements

Wills - Living Wills - POAs
317-639-3315

FEENEY-HORNAK

SHADELAND 
MORTUARY

1307 N. Shadeland        
353-6101

feeneyhornakshadeland.com

HALL RENTAL
Book Your Special Event Now!

Weddings • Holidays • Family Gatherings
1040 N. Post • 317-897-1577

Our Lady of Fatima Council #3228
Contact: Holly Blagburn (H) 335-1177 • (C) 965-8781

Please patronize our 
bulletin sponsors.

1-800-282-5106

http://myParishApp.com

